General Education Committee Minutes
DATE: September 16, 2011
TIME: 2:00 – 3:30

LOCATION:  Library Conference Room 105 

Members present: Scott Cabral, Chair, Gil Rodriguez, Liana Padilla-Wilson, Sharen Wellbrook, Rosa Armendariz, Shalini Lugani and Margaret Hertstein-Note taker.

Members absent: Janice Townsend, Cindy McGrath, Alex Sterling, Tawny Beal

	Item #
	Topic/Activity
	Overview/Decisions/Action Items

	1. 
	Approve Agenda 9-16-11
	· Approved with additions

	2. 
	Approve Minutes of May 13 and August 26
	· Minutes for both dates approved.


	3. 
	FA11 Meeting Schedule
	· The consensus is to have 1 meeting per month. The remaining dates will be:
· October 28
· November 18
· December 9
Friday will still be the day and the time will remain as 2:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.

	4. 
	Membership
	· Gil will inquire in the Physical Education Department for membership interest in GE.  He will also inquire with Graphic Arts- Curtis to see if he might join.   It is always good to have new representation.  CTE needs to have someone join. Pam Perfumo, Erlinda Jones were recommended as possibilities.

	5. 
	Academic Senate Discussion on GE COOR review process.
	· Scott will ask AS to give us feedback on the GE Rubric Form.  This will enable a collaborative and cohesive discussion of the GE criteria. We welcome ways to improve.  Scott will be sure the AS is aware of the process of GE review of the course outlines using the rubric.

	6. 
	Planning FA11 and SP12 GE Seminars
	· Danny Ramirez said he will present at the October 17 Seminar.  
· The committee liked the draft the Scott prepared.

	7. 
	Expanding GE role to include Transfer-response to email from a faculty member.
	· Connecting to the HSI Leadership Grant was suggested since this group is already working on Transfer issues.   This would be a more appropriate connection.  Traditionally the role of GE is assessment not faculty development. This was a valid new idea. Scott will respond to the email.

	8. 
	GE SLO teaching and assessment at LMC
	Some are worried that every course PSLO/CSLO and ISLO need to be assessed by FA12.  Gil had accreditation training for his upcoming site visit to DeAnza. Although a percent of CSLOs, PSLOs and ISLOs was not given, the implied answer was:  “ a high percentage and to have completion of the cycle in a meaningful way that is documented and results were used to make improvements and changes occurred”.



Note-taker:   Margaret Hertstein, Meeting adjourned 3:35 p.m.
